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Introduction to The District 71 Newsletter November 2016 
 

 

As Division C Director compiling the 

November District 71 newsletter, allow 

me to describe how this division is 

comprised: 

Division C comprises of four areas and 

stretches from Dublin City Centre along the 

East Coast up to Belfast.   

The four areas are:  

Toastmasters Clubs: 

C10: Balbriggan, East Coast, EI, Fingal, 

Malahide & Swords.  

C16: Castleknock, IBM, Navan, Phoenix Tara & 

Saudi Students.   

C19: Belfast, Citi Belfast, Drogheda, Dundalk, 

Lagan Valley & Newry  

C57: Citi Dublin, Glasnevin, IE Temple Bar, 

PWC & Viking Voices.  

We have four directors; they have worked 

hard over the last months engaging with their 

respective clubs.  Having submitted their club 

visit reports to me, it is time for them to take 

a well-earned break and recharge their 

batteries for the second half of their term.  

My focus now is to start planning for club 

officer training and the division contests. 

The dust has finally settled on the District 

Autumn Conference in Dublin and I would like 

to thank the DLT, Workshop Presenters, 

Keynote Speakers, Contestants, delegates & 

the conference team for their part in making 

the conference a huge success.  

I would particularly like to congratulate James 

McGinty winner of the District 71 Humorous 

Speech Contest 2016 and Paula Kelleher 

winner of the District 71 Table Topics Contest 

2016.  

The hotel was highly complementary of 

everyone who attended the conference. 

When I set out to organise the conference in 

June 2014 I was aware that the end product 

was to be totally focused on the delegates 

who would be attending the conference 

It reinforces in me that as a District Leader my 

focus is be firmly on supporting the members 

& clubs within Division C through the support 

of the Area Directors. 

I wish you all a 

very Happy 

Christmas and a 

Joyous 2017 

Peter Kieran 

Division C 

Director 

2016/2017  
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Distinguished Club Recognition 
 

One of the main 

questions that I have 

been asked, as far as the 

Program Quality goes is: 

άIƻǿ ŀǊŜ ǿŜ ŘƻƛƴƎ ŀǎ ŀ ŘƛǎǘǊƛŎǘ ƛƴ ǘŜǊƳǎ 

ƻŦ ǊŜŎƻƎƴƛǘƛƻƴέΚ DǊŜŀǘ ǉǳŜǎǘƛƻƴ ŀƴŘ L 

would like provide my answer. 

[ŜǘΩǎ ǎǘŀǊǘ ƻǳǘ ǿƛǘƘ тр /ƻƳǇŜǘent 

Communicators and 69 Competent Leaders. 

We have 22 Advanced Leader Bronze and 24 

Advanced Communicator Bronze.  Then we 

have 13 Advanced Communicator Silver and 

10 Advanced Leader Silver.  We also have 6 

Advanced Communicator Gold and 18 High 

Performance Leadership.  

The Distinguished Toastmaster is the highest 

recognized level in Toastmasters.  This would 

be the accumulation of 40 manual speeches, 4 

presentations for the club and the HPL.  

A lot of work goes into becoming a DTM and 

we have the honour of 

recognizing 11 outstanding 

individuals that have reached 

this distinction this year: 

YŀǊŜƴ hΩ5ƻƴƴŜƭƭ Colm Roe 

Elaine Christine Beare  Peter Lawton 

Irene Geret   Max Ridder-Patrick 

Gerard Willian Dunn  Dermot Carey 

tŀǘǊƛŎƛŀ 9Φ hΩ/ƻƴƴŜƭƭ  Yvonne M. Jordan  

Penny J.D. Haywood Calder 

Congratulations to each and every one.  

 

So, you can see, we have had a very 

successful few months and looking to 

celebrate all others that receive an individual 

award this Toastmaster year. 

Another area that we have excelled in as a 

District, is Distinguished Clubs.  We are only 

1/3 into our Toastmaster year and we have 

many clubs that are already Distinguished! 

To become Distinguished, a club has goals 

that they must accomplish from new 

members joining, to club officer training - 

each one counts.  

To be Distinguished, a club must achieve 5 

goals. 

To become Select Distinguished, a club must 

meet 7 goals. 

To meet tǊŜǎƛŘŜƴǘΩǎ {ŜƭŜŎǘ, a club must 

achieve 9 goals.  

We have 17 clubs that are Distinguished or 

better.  I must recognize Dublin Club, in 

particular, leading the way with 8 goals 

achieved.  Congratulations! 

Dubhlinn Toastmasters Conference was a 

great success.  Thanks to each and every one 

of you that attended the conference, I am            

 

sure you were not disappointed.  

We had 8 fantastic workshops presented 

mainly by Toastmasters from our District.  

We had two fantastic Key Note Speakers in 

Teresa Dukes DTM, our International Director 

Red Skelton 

with Peter 

Kieran in the 

background at 

Dubhlinn 

Conference 
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for Region 11 and Craig Valentine, the 

Champion of Public Speaking in 1999. 

Every presenter had a message and I hope 

that you were able to learn from each and 

every one. 

I know that you would want to join me in 

thanking Peter Kieran and his team that was 

working tirelessly behind the scenes to make 

the weekend a success.  You guys rocked it 

and my sincerest thanks to each and every 

one of you.  

 

Keep an eye out for the Spring 2017 conference LǘΩǎ-a-Kinda-Magic, Manchester 

Conference 12 -14 May 2017. The weblink is as follows: 

http://www.t oastmastersmagic.org.uk .  

You will also have the ability to register for the conference at the Earlybird price 

ŜȄǇƛǊƛƴƎ ом 5ŜŎ ΩмсΦ  

The conference team are working hard to make your experience in Manchester unforgettable. 

I am truly lucky to be in such a great organization with fantastic people.  Thanks for all you do to 

make our District successful. 

Red Skelton 

District 71 Program Quality Director 

2016/2017     

 

   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Its Nomination Time Again 
Closing date is Dec 15th - Open to all qualified Toastmasters.   

Should you have any queries, please contact our District Leadership Committee 

Chair David Thompson DTM at davidspeakout@talk21.com 

 Extracts from District Director email 19 Nov 2016: please see email for full details 

Serving as a District Leader is a great responsibility, but an exciting opportunity to further develop your 

communication and leadership skills.  The District Leadership Committee (DLC) is seeking Nominations 

for the roles of: 
¶  District Director 

¶  Program Quality Director 

¶  Club Growth Director 

¶  Public Relations Manager 

¶  Division Director (for Divisions A, B, C, D, E, F, G, M and S 

District Leader Qualifications and Responsibilities 

¶ For further information about these roles, please refer to the District Leadership Handbook and 
the District Administrative Bylaws, Article VII: Officers in the Toastmasters International 
Governing Documents. 

¶ See the Toastmasters International Website for the Elections Toolkit. 
First call for Nominations for District Officers for 2017-18 by 15th December 2016 
  
If you know of someone you feel would make a suitable candidate, or would like to nominate yourself, 
please complete the following paperwork 

¶ District Leader Nominating Form 

 

http://www.toastmastersmagic.org.uk/
mailto:davidspeakout@talk21.com
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=0017ryjcvwkB6RWQKduyKuJzzG3_W9xmafHzX6NakrXCKpiNqbZLI0aC8Vy0dIdPDvvQxD3VjQfRfKBBdmCuy1d3_zA1Zk0QjWsmDh1Im9qnvc0x9CXUn_ouJtr9FJ0UGfrrMhKLF1xGrNIPbE6A5GRzq4GMgqgNO4sZvki1_6GRv4NM6IoxeK0Im1XfIrLSNrqQ_JMKGsvwhLK9DrlUscPNkmg6e2BoZUpAgFDZAV4rLs9ZlnTUnG4WA==&c=qf6UoKG7EScl6aoFWovxwlRuzI_0R3LYkdlvmDRMvh37l2BGXXB6VA==&ch=G_FTsFRYtanleK4_6qQfh0e-gz246w_X7DweUKe4WWovJvVTmOcRxw==
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=0017ryjcvwkB6RWQKduyKuJzzG3_W9xmafHzX6NakrXCKpiNqbZLI0aC0qHmjxV_mNqFy9k713Z2YJEMCWt-PVu_fdcZMFbANw_R3n7fSfmKdNp9oBnRl3TeHVjaFDWs9jAql_bL4ToIes5nd2Dg0otqI6MfpbEK9o51x7j3Z2d81oI2X6pebWimJzbiWFZIxj-LN7i9TW2k92Cm6N2w5cHkIr9-CYIYj-LFfpWvW0WAyEwa3-6Wo47Sw4eBpY8U3SBeKNMlhguGz8=&c=qf6UoKG7EScl6aoFWovxwlRuzI_0R3LYkdlvmDRMvh37l2BGXXB6VA==&ch=G_FTsFRYtanleK4_6qQfh0e-gz246w_X7DweUKe4WWovJvVTmOcRxw==
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=0017ryjcvwkB6RWQKduyKuJzzG3_W9xmafHzX6NakrXCKpiNqbZLI0aC0qHmjxV_mNq1Rx3b9RIx5-1jgGfLVd1UWGTnM2BHJQbo8ApOhiqbIv00AyHJpe4rm1DhiBdvbZ_O7AlJAg5E9FGQjJnWohFJb2xlFYH5nK6ybHOHOOBaZUoi8TbaHW4yyemeQLMDUu4HiGYuBwFdk5afIWX8IL5W642z1l47lcHkfLsI6_wdy4nv3wGHzw8uqRNtTEHn3sW4X1-KvAGc3A=&c=qf6UoKG7EScl6aoFWovxwlRuzI_0R3LYkdlvmDRMvh37l2BGXXB6VA==&ch=G_FTsFRYtanleK4_6qQfh0e-gz246w_X7DweUKe4WWovJvVTmOcRxw==
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=0017ryjcvwkB6RWQKduyKuJzzG3_W9xmafHzX6NakrXCKpiNqbZLI0aC0qHmjxV_mNqomDfP9J4L5HrJg2JEI5oPZ8qWFHKbE0XjMrh_agslxm9Ngy6V0NEz-Dj2m3jbTbEF3uByCPy7gsbjExF-MIRxGXy3DAxT5Jtt_ONz0gj4LsanX8GJkvvqGWxFM91TjnaY3MLGWUim7cWPMOSLcpLoWj4OCU39KIitiaEZE2y9EBPbdPsQT0o9x2sCYl9NfTcvO_cYiZ3wImrh63rGcaD9vr-EaVncfx3&c=qf6UoKG7EScl6aoFWovxwlRuzI_0R3LYkdlvmDRMvh37l2BGXXB6VA==&ch=G_FTsFRYtanleK4_6qQfh0e-gz246w_X7DweUKe4WWovJvVTmOcRxw==
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=0017ryjcvwkB6RWQKduyKuJzzG3_W9xmafHzX6NakrXCKpiNqbZLI0aC8Vy0dIdPDvvCxSEC01VIii4sQL7AjagYHf30aFiqFbyLwUIoe7_7cMFlwrAVn2LMRjZQoyUcQ65-z7s39lelnoR8RFlkSUhWeQJg1nqRBxk7pD2anBObgz5THYHBcWyC5AsQLW_2GRui4KlGTUrOfFqHvoYItWLzZ910wFHpstieFJ5PYVo4PyMDJdyZB2dWQ==&c=qf6UoKG7EScl6aoFWovxwlRuzI_0R3LYkdlvmDRMvh37l2BGXXB6VA==&ch=G_FTsFRYtanleK4_6qQfh0e-gz246w_X7DweUKe4WWovJvVTmOcRxw==
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Travelling Toastie 
The innovative idea from District 71 Public Relations Manager, YŀǊŜƴ hΩ 

Donnell encouraging Toastmasters to visit other Clubs, was the motive for 

writing this article bringing back memories of the visits to overseas 

Toastmasters clubs. 

Downtown 65 San Francisco: This was the first overseas club I ever visited, 

which ironically is Club 65.  It was chartered in October 1936, so this year they 

celebrated their 80th Birthday.  

 To Mark My Year as Division C Governor 2010/2011, I brought a group of Toastmasters from District 

71 on a Trip to San Francisco and Las Vegas to coincide 

with the International conference in August 2011.  I 

emailed a number of clubs within the San Francisco area 

and Club 65 answered my call very quickly, so a Joint 

Meeting was arranged.   

The meeting was held on Monday 15th August 2011 and 

it was a very enjoyable experience for everyone 

involved.   Gerry French entertained us with his District 

71 Humorous winning speech from the 2005 Contest 

ά[ƛǾŜ ϧ [Ŝǘ 5ƛŜǘέΦ 

Looking at the Agenda for that meeting, Gerry French & myself delivered speeches, Fiona Kearns & 

Raymond Ryan were Evaluators, Dermot Carey was General Evaluator and Una Wallace was 

Poet/Joke-master and for the record the other attendees from District 71 were my wife Bridie, John 

Hennessey, Bernadette Mulvey & Marie Ní Laoire, Charles Barker & partner.  

Florida: Beachside Broadcasters: This was the 2nd overseas club which I visited. It was in August 

2012. The Club is attached to Patrick AFB and I was treated to a tour of the Base before the meeting. It 

was held on the 15th of August and I filled the role of General Evaluator, this meeting lasted 1 Hour. 

Mallorca Wordsmith Toastmasters:  This was the 3rd overseas Club I visited and it was in October 

2013.  I discovered that my good friend Phil Heath had visited the Club 2 weeks earlier and he laid 

the foundations for my visit.  I really enjoyed the meeting and filled the role of General Evaluator.  

They meet in the Amic Horizonte in Palma and their meetings alternate between Spanish 1 week and 

English the next.   

You really learn about commitment when visiting a European Toastmasters Club, while I was there 

the celebration was about the success that the club had in the Area Contests held in Barcelona (Yes, 

they had to travel to Barcelona) and planned the cheapest option to travel to the Division Contest in 

Seville. 

Royal ςT Toastmasters: This was the 4th overseas club I visited in August 2015. They are a corporate 

club and meet in the Royal Bank Building in downtown Vancouver.   It was a very enjoyable 

experience, to meet members and to learn about the Toastmasters clubs in Vancouver and the rest 

of Canada.  LŦ ȅƻǳΩǊŜ ǘǊŀǾŜƭƭƛƴƎ ŀōǊƻŀŘ ǿƘȅ ƴƻǘ ǘake the opportunity to visit a local Toastmasters Club 

if there is one.          Peter Kieran,           Division C Director 2016/2017 
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FresheǊΩǎ ŀƴŘ 5ŜƳƻ bƛƎƘǘ {ǳŎŎŜǎǎΗ 
 

October for Cranfield Speakers club is 

without doubt the busiest month for both 

our PR activities and guest attendance at 

meetings. 

It may be unique to our club, but being 

located on the campus of Cranfield University 

definitely gives us a peak interest period that 

starts in October when new students arrive on 

campus to start their studies. 

The University is a research intensive 

postgraduate university located just outside 

of Milton Keynes in Bedfordshire.  The 

majority of the students are studying yearlong 

aŀǎǘŜǊΩǎ ŘŜƎǊŜŜǎΣ ōǳǘ ǘƘŜǊŜ ƛǎ ŀ ǎƛƎƴƛŦƛŎŀƴǘ 

population of doctoral students studying for 

around three years. 

The Cranfield Speakers club (District 71, Area 

G 44) membership base is drawn from 

community members, staff, and students.  It 

benefits from being highly multinational and 

multicultural, but regularly expands to nearly 

30-40 members or shrinks to 10-14 core 

members with the comings and goings of 

students. 

¢ƘŜǊŜ ŀǊŜ ŦǊŜǎƘŜǊΩǎ ŦŀƛǊ ŜǾŜƴǘǎ ǘƘŀǘ ǘŀƪŜ ǇƭŀŎŜ 

early October where students are able to find 

ƻǳǘ ŀōƻǳǘ ǿƘŀǘΩǎ ƎƻƛƴƎ ƻƴ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ ŀǊŜŀ ŀƴŘ ǎƛƎƴ 

up for things they are interested in.  It is key 

for Cranfield Speakers club to be seen at these 

events.  The earlier students can find out 

about us and how Toastmasters can help 

them with both their communication and  

leadership skills, the better, they can make 

ǎǳǊŜ ƛǘΩǎ ƛƴ ǘƘŜƛǊ ǎŎƘŜŘǳƭŜ ŦǊƻƳ ǘƘŜ ǎǘŀǊǘΗ 

A particular focus we have to peak their 

interest is highlighting how the club can help 

them prepare for presentations, practising to 

deliver their message to their tutors and peers 

confidently. 

Along with promoting our club at the fairs, we 

advertise that we are having an open demo 

meeting in October that they can come along 

to and find out more about the club and 

exactly what happens at a meeting. 

On average, we receive 200 names/e-mail 

addresses signing up as being interested, this 

helps us also e-mail them all prior to our 

ŘŜƳƻ ƳŜŜǘƛƴƎ ŀǎ ŀ ǊŜƳƛƴŘŜǊ ƻŦ ǿƘŜƴ ƛǘΩǎ 

taking place and where. 

Our committee members work brilliantly at 

ǘƘŜ ŦǊŜǎƘŜǊΩǎ ŦŀƛǊǎ ǘŀƭƪƛƴƎ ǘƻ ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘǎΣ ŀƴŘ 

then also networking at the club meetings 

ŜƴǎǳǊƛƴƎ ǿŜΩǊŜ ǎǇŜŀƪƛƴƎ ǘƻ ŀǎ Ƴŀƴȅ ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘǎ 

as possible and answering their questions.  

We are also very lucky to have faculty on 

campus that mention our club when doing 

their own lectures on communication skills as 

they know the benefits it can bring to their 

students. 

Both last year and this year we had 

approximately 100 students at our open demo  

 

meeting, and of course we welcome guests to 

come to any meeting, therefore some of the 

following meetings usually have high numbers 

too where some were unable to make the 

main demo evening.  For these meetings, we 

ensure we book a lecture room that can cater 

for more people! 
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At the open demo night, we focus on a 

shorter program with an example of an 

experienced speaker and a beginner as well as 

fun accessible table topics, well explained 

roles, and a strong well led evaluation team.  

We also allow ourselves more time for 

networking with our guests all helped along 

with an exciting range cakes and 

refreshments.The relatively few core 

members of the club are helped out by half a 

dozen or more visiting Toastmasters from 

Area G44 along with a few former members.  

On behalf of the Cranfield Speakers club I 

would like to thank those wonderful Travelling 

Toasties. 

When the students have completed their 

studies, they leave to go back home and 

hopefully continue their Toastmasters journey 

at another club near to them.  We hope we 

are helping raise the profile of Toastmasters  

internationally with the diverse member base 

we have each year! 

A key benefit we find with having a high 

turnover of members is that you regularly 

have a different audience to talk to, never 

ƎŜǘǘƛƴƎ ǘƻƻ ΨŎƻƳŦƻǊǘŀōƭŜΩ ǿƛǘƘ ǘƘŜ ǎŀƳŜ ŦŀŎŜǎ 

looking at you. 

One of our aims as a committee is to try and 

increase our percentage of members to be  

 

 

 

 

 

 

from local businesses, this will help reduce the 

risk of having too few members to keep the 

club running particularly during the Summer 

when students leŀǾŜΧŀƴŘ ǘƘŜƴ ƘŀǾƛƴƎ ƳƻǊŜ 

ƻŦ ǳǎ ǘƻ ƴŜǘǿƻǊƪ ŀǘ ǘƘŜ ŘŜƳƻ ƳŜŜǘƛƴƎΣ ƛǘΩǎ ŀƴ 

absolutely fantastic night, but we all need 

plenty of rest after it!! 

LŦ ȅƻǳΩǊŜ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ ŀǊŜŀ ǿŜΩŘ ƭƻǾŜ ǘƻ ǿŜƭŎƻƳŜ ŀƴȅ 

passing by Toastmaster to visit us! 

We meet every 2nd and 4th Wednesday of 

the month, 6pm, L&D room, Building 33, 

Cranfield University campus, Bedfordshire. 

 

Facebook: 

www.facebook.com/cranfieldtoastmasters 

e: cranfieldtm@gmail.com 

w: http://cranfield.toastmasterclub.org 

                                                            

                                                                

mailto:cranfieldtm@gmail.com
http://cranfield.toastmasterclub.org/
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The Anglo-Irish Meeting: A History 
 

The Idea of an Anglo-Irish Toastmasters 

Meeting came about from a discussion I had 

in 2008 at the Spring Conference in Killarney.  

I talked with some members of The Tubetalk 

Toastmasters Club, and the idea formed 

about how we could set up a joint 

Toastmasters meeting bringing together 

members from the UK & Ireland.   

Having such a meeting on the eve of a District 

Conference seemed to be the best way 

forward.  Because many toastmasters arrive  

on the day before the conference begins. 

Tubetalk Toastmasters on Tour  

The first Anglo-Irish meeting was held in the  

Ripley Court Hotel Dublin (believe it or not), 

on the 6th of November 2008, on the eve of  

the 3 Castles District Conference in Kilkenny.  

It was a huge success with over 50 in 

attendance including eight members from 

Tubetalk.  

The next Anglo Irish meeting was held in The 

Regency Hotel Dublin on the 13th of May 

нлмл ƻƴ ǘƘŜ ŜǾŜ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ά[ŀƴŘǎ ƻŦ IŜŀǊǘǎ 

5ŜǎƛǊŜέ 5ƛǎǘǊƛŎǘ /ƻƴŦŜǊŜƴŎŜ ƛƴ {ƭƛƎƻΦ ¢ƘŜ 

meeting was once again a joint meeting with 

Tubetalk Toastmasters Club and Darren La 

Croix World Champion of Public Speaking 

2001 was the Guest Speaker. This time over 

one hundred attended the Meeting! 

Since 2010 The Anglo-Irish Meetings have 

become a regular event on the eve of every 

District 71 Conference. 

This year the Anglo-Irish took place again, the 

day before the Dubhlinn Conference.  We had 

the usual mix of UK and Irish roles and 

speeches.  Patricia Duffy completed her 

Competent Communicator programme with 

her CC10 speech. 

These meetings are a time to renew old 

friendships from across the pond and from 

ƻƴŜΩǎ ƻwn country.  And it is an opportunity 

to make new friends in a cordial atmosphere 

before the bustle of the conference itself. 

Long may they continue! 

 

Peter Kieran 

Division C Director 2016/2017 

 

 

 

Fingal Toastmasters Celebrates its 30th Anniversary 
 

D71 Youth Leadership World Leader Special 

Maggie Owens, President of Athy Toastmasters 

ǊŜŎŜƛǾŜŘ ŀ {ǇŜŎƛŀƭ 5ƛǎǘǊƛŎǘ 5ƛǊŜŎǘƻǊΩǎ ŀǿŀǊŘ for 

2015/2016, for being the first Toastmaster in the 

WORLD to run the hugely successful Youth 

Leadership Program for the Deaf in the Holy Family 

School for the deaf, Navan Rd, Dublin. Photo by 

Adrian aŜƭƛŀ Υ aŀƎƎƛŜ ǿƛǘƘ YŀǊŜƴ hΩ5ƻƴƴŜƭƭ ŀǘ !ǘƘȅ 

Toastmasters presentation  
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Fingal Toastmasters Club (number 

6255) celebrated its 30th 

anniversary in the Marine Hotel, 

Sutton Cross, Co. Dublin in late 

October this year.  

In attendance were Michael Collins, District 71 

5ƛǊŜŎǘƻǊΣ tŀǘǊƛŎƛŀ hΩwŜƛƭƭȅΣ /ƭǳō DǊƻǿǘƘ 

Director, and Peter Kieran, Division C Director, 

and about 50 members and guests from other 

clubs. 

Representing the Malahide club, which 

sponsored Fingal back in 1986, was club 

president Anne Mulligan.  aŀƭŀƘƛŘŜΩǎ ƘǳƎŜ 

contribution to 

the successful 

chartering of the 

club was 

acknowledged 

by current Fingal 

President, Paul 

Egan. 

The Fingal club 

has been a very 

successful club 

for many years 

achieving the President Distinguished Club 

Award every year since the programme was 

introduced in 1998.  

When you consider that only 25%, or so, of 

clubs worldwide achieve this award, this is a 

remarkable achievement.  Many Fingal club 

members have served with distinction as Area 

and Division Governors, while members have  

 

 

 

 

also won the District Humorous Speech 

contest on four occasions.  

Members have also 

been involved as 

sponsors and 

mentors to new 

clubs such as 

Glasnevin, Swords, 

Balbriggan, East 

Coast, Clontarf- 

Marino - now Viking 

Voices, and IE 

Toastmasters. 

Ted Corcoran, International President 

2003/2004, a charter member of Fingal in 

1986 and its first president, is the only 

surviving charter member.  

Ted also served as District 71 Governor in 

1994/1995, leading the district to number two 

in the world in achievements that year and 

International Director 1996/1998 

representing all districts outside North 

America. 

In his speech, Ted drew attention to the fact 

that back in 1986 there were only 42 clubs in 

all of U.K. and Ireland, while today, between 

Districts 71 and 91, the number is rapidly 

approaching 400.  He reminded the attendees 

that this was the result of the dedication and 

hard work of so many members over this 

period. 

bƻŜƭ hΩ.ŜŀǊŀΣ ǘƘŜ ǎŜŎƻƴŘ ƭƻƴƎŜǎǘ ǎǳǊǾƛǾƛƴƎ 

Fingal member also attended.  Noel is known 

the world over not only for his contribution to 

toastmasters generally, but also for his 

limitless fund of stories and jokes.  

District Director Michael and Club Growth Director Patricia each congratulated the club on its 

anniversary & its long list of achievements, and wished it continued success.   Long may it continue 

to serve its members and the Toastmasters organisation, in the fashion it has done so capably for 

the last 30 years. 
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Speechcraft And The District 71 Speechcraft Chair 
 

Do you want more members, money, 

opportunities, and community goodwill 

for your club? Yes? Then Speechcraft is 

for you! 

Speechcraft is designed to provide 

communication skills, speech dynamics, and 

leadership development for adults.  

The Toastmasters International materials 

provide a programme which fits easily into the 

Club schedule for four, six or eight consecutive 

meetings.  It can also be used as  

an outreach tool beyond the Club to attract 

members. 

I am Daniel Sandars, ACS ALB, and I have been 

delighted to accept the role of District 71 

Speechcraft Chair, taking over from 

Distinguished Toastmaster and Club Growth 

5ƛǊŜŎǘƻǊ tŀǘǊƛŎƛŀ hΩwŜƛƭƭȅΦ  

Last year I lead and helped deliver a highly 

acclaimed eight session Speechcraft program to 

10 doctoral students at Cranfield University and 

we achieved a 100% graduation rate with a 20% 

conversion rate to full members. 

My home clubs are Cranfield Speakers and 

Northampton Speakers in Area G 44.  I serve as 

the current Area Director. 

The Speechcraft programme can be the #1 

membership-building tool for the District. The 

District Speechcraft Chair works closely with the 

Program Quality Director Red Skelton to 

generate new Speechcraft offerings by 

promoting the benefits of Speechcraft to clubs 

and by mentoring, training, and supporting 

Toastmasters to deliver it well. 

Practically, the biggest challenge to putting on 

Speechcraft that you will face, beyond finding 

students, is to marry it up to the available 

resources, especially the time and skills that 

fellow Toastmasters can give you.  

The good news is that Speechcraft is very 

adaptable.  The best news is that I can deliver a 

workshop on the tips, tricks and dark arts of 

successful Speechcraft adaptation, planning, and 

delivery. 

To improve your Speechcraft planning further I 

can help provide samples of the Speechcraft 

programme as well as help identify local 

Toastmasters with expertise or relevant 

discussion forums within which to ask questions.  

Planning before you commit to the costs of 

purchasing the Speechcraft Kits and delivering 

them is wise. 

To boost the delivery and success of Speechcraft 

further I can help generate publicity and district 

recognition, capture and share best practice 

case studies, and find District officers to officiate 

at the graduation meetings. 

My Call to Action is for you to contact me if you 

are: 

a) Strategically want the Speechcraft 

awareness and planning skills in your 

division improved or 

b) Are interested in running Speechcraft in 

the future or 

c) If you are presently running Speechcraft 

or 

d) If you have experience of running 

Speechcraft in the past. 

Daniel Sandars, 

Daniel.steph@family.sandars.org.uk 

+44(0)7412 926024  

Reach out to Red Skelton for all education & 

training programs:  skeltonred1@gmail.com

mailto:Daniel.steph@family.sandars.org.uk


                                        District 71 Newsletter, November 2016  

 

 

20th Anniversary Celebrations:  Sligo Toastmasters Club 4201 
 

An evening of fun, reminiscence and 

celebration took place on Friday 28th October 

at the City Hotel, in Sligo town.  

Ronnie Gillanders, Club President and Master 

of Ceremonies welcomed past and present  

Ronnie Gillanders greets Ted Corcoran 

Toastmasters and guests from District 71to 

honour the 20th anniversary of the founding of 

Sligo Toastmasters Club.  

As old friends greeted one another, there was 

a comfortable sense of conviviality and shared 

history.  We took our seats enjoying the 

magical décor and the familiar Toastmaster 

banners which surrounded us. 

YŀǊŜƴ hΩ5ƻƴƴŜƭƭΣ twa 5ƛǎǘǊƛŎǘ тм ŀŘŘǊŜǎǎŜŘ 

the assembled guests. She praised the 

achievement of the five people who have 

remained members of the club since it was 

founded: 

Ronnie Gillanders, Des Kennedy, Sean Forde, 

Maurice Galvin and Lloyd Sweetnam.  

 YŀǊŜƴ ǇǊŜǎŜƴǘŜŘ ǘƘŜ Ŏƭǳō ǿƛǘƘ ƛǘǎ tǊŜǎƛŘŜƴǘΩǎ 

Distinguished Club ribbon for 2016.  

 

Karen 

presents a 

certificate of 

appreciation 

to Seán 

Forde 

 

Founding member, Des Kennedy gave an 

entertaining speech recalling special moments 

over the last 20 years, and reflecting on 

achievements.  He missed Toastmasters after 

moving from the Dun Laoire Club, where he 

had been actively involved.  

Sligo Des Kennedy in fine 

form 

 

Des contacted Ted Corcoran 

and on their inaugural night 

they signed up 75 new 

members. He credited the tenacity of the 

other founding members for the creation and 

development of a successful club. 

His speech, imbued with jokes and good 

humour, stoked the already warm and 

friendly atmosphere in the room. 

Next, Seán Forde raised a toast to the ongoing 

success of the club and paid a special and 

emotionally charged tribute to members who 

had passed away.  

Seán paused for a moments silence in memory of these friends who are greatly missed. 

His toast, authentic and emotional, was greeted with a resounding round of applause.  

After dinner, Brian McLoughlin from Mullingar Toastmasters, entertained us with a speech which 

ƛƴŎƭǳŘŜŘ ŀ ǇŀǊƻŘȅ ƻŦ {ƭƛƎƻ ¢ƻŀǎǘƳŀǎǘŜǊǎ /ƭǳōΣ ǇƻƪƛƴƎ Ŧǳƴ ŀǘ ŀƭƭ άǊƛǾŀƭέ Ŏƭǳōǎ ǇǊŜǎŜƴǘ ǘƻ ǘƘŜ ƭŀǳƎƘǘŜǊ 

of the audience. 
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ΧΦ{ƭƛƎƻ нлth ŀƴƴƛǾŜǊǎŀǊȅ ŎƻƴǘƛƴǳŜŘΧΦ 

Mr Ted Corcoran DTM and former International President of Toastmasters International 

gave a warm and witty address, complementing the club on their commitment to excellence and 

especially the work carried out in establishing 

a network of clubs in the northwest and west, and furthering the message of Toastmasters.  

{ƭƛƎƻ ¢ƻŀǎǘƳŀǎǘŜǊǎ /ƭǳōΩǎ нлǘƘ !ƴƴƛǾŜǊǎŀǊȅ /ŜƭŜōǊŀǘƛƻƴ ŎƻƴǘƛƴǳŜŘ ǿƛǘƘ ŀ ōƛǊǘƘŘŀȅ ŎŀƪŜ ŀƴŘ ŀ 

performance ōȅ ά¢ƘŜ 9ƳŜǊŀƭŘ wŜǾŜƭƭŜǊǎέΦ 

Toastmasters past and present danced to the music of Kevin Flannery, DJ.  It was indeed a great 

night of fun at Toastmasters 20th Anniversary and all look forward to many years to come of this 

great club.  

Sligo Toastmasters meets every 2nd and 4th Monday in the Glass House, Sligo. 
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 Workshop "ONwards and UPwards" This was one of the very   informative workshops at 

Dubhlinn. It was chaired by Brendan Haughton with presentations by BrendanΣ YŀǊŜƴ hΩ5ƻƴƴŜƭƭΣ Kevin 
Lee and Jean Gamester. Between them they have 30+ years Toastmasters experience coupled with over 
half a century of management experience.    
 
Why do I say this? Well, at the very beginning Brendan laid out the statistics on where District 71 stood 

currently and the fact that we would be going through the greatest change EVER in Toastmasters 
over the next couple of years ς on both sides of the pond between us and Ireland. We were also asked 
if we were involved professionally in Change Management, and I am happy to say about 8 or 9 others put 
up their hands; we will need all the input available to transition to Pathways, a transition that is now 
almost upon us ς starting in 2017. 
 
Karen took up the pointer from Brendan with a detailed presentation on what we need to do to help 
members to complete as much as possible of the present programs during the transition period. There 
were offers of help and advice coming from everyone on the floor.  In particular Karen proposed a 
support system to bring as many existing members to DTM level, or as far as they wished before the 
completion of the transition. 
 
Kevin Lee then made an excellent presentation on Pathways and the transition; he made it sound so 
simple, logical and welcoming; took a lot of the mystery out of the Project and sold the concept and time 
line to us. 
 
Jean Gamester gave an excellent presentation on the successful program she had set in motion last year  
as District Director of  District 91;  Jean had many tips and lots of sound advice for all.  
 

A Q&A session followed and it was decided to set up a CŀŎŜōƻƻƪ ά5¢as Mentoring Groupέ ǘƻ ǎƘŀǊŜ 
ƛƴŦƻǊƳŀǘƛƻƴ ŀƴŘ ŀŘǾƛǎŜ ƳŜƳōŜǊǎΦ  ¢Ƙƛǎ ǿŀǎ ǎŜǘ ǳǇ ōȅ YŀǊŜƴ hΩ5ƻƴƴŜƭƭ ǘƘŜ ŦƻƭƭƻǿƛƴƎ Řŀȅ ǿƛǘƘ ŀƭƭ п 
presenters as Moderators of the group; it has now around 200 members from all over the District, 
helping one another to achieve higher awards. Boys and Girls, am I glad I attended this workshop and 
joined the DTMs Mentoring Group on Facebook; it has lots of DTMs who have volunteered to help fellow 
Toastmasters ς one of my better moves! 

This workshop was recorded and is available at         http://www.d71toastmasters.org/    
Full set of slides and voice over. 

 
 FB :  DTMs Mentoring Group 

http://www.d71toastmasters.org/
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Best Testimonial Video 
                 

 

 

.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Do you have a smart phone or a video camera? 

Sharing a video testimonial on social media or your website will create more interest 

around Toastmasters and your club.  With smart phones it makes it even easier to 

create!  Help your club by catching a testimonial on video! 

 

Closing Date 

April 1st 2017 

Winner will be chosen 

by panel of judges 

 

Criteria 

Take a video, 3 minutes maximum, of a Toastmaster and post on facebook or on your 

clubs website.  Post your video on District 71 PR facebook page or send me a copy to 

karenodonnellD71@gmail.com along with your contact details. 

 

Winner will be:- 
V Recognised at District Conference in Spring 
V Presented with a certificate & pin 
V Receive a gift 
V Video posted on District Website & facebook page 

 

 

 

New Contest Season coming up 

The next Contest Season is coming up in the new year. Have you 

trained Judges, Contest Chairs and officials? If not, why not run 

training or refreshers now? 

Have you set your dates and are you ready to notify members 

Aim now for Quality Contests! 

Reach out to Red Skelton :  skeltonred1@gmail.com 

 

 

mailto:karenodonnellD71@gmail.com
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KarŜƴΩǎ /ǊƻǎǎǿƻǊŘ  

 

 

 

>>>>>>>> Prize :   

Correct entries will be entered in a draw for a prize.  

Send answers before 20th December  to:-  
karenodonnellD71@gmail.com 
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Hall of Fame 2015-2016 at the Dubhlinn Conference  

 

Purpose, Perspective, Priorities 

 

Kevin Lee presented the Hall of Fame during the Conference. We are printing it in full as 

Clubs may wish to record the successes of their members, Areas or Districts. CLUB AND 

AREA PR OFFICERS PLEASE NOTE..as Asst PR, I would also suggest that you can use this as 

part of the narrative for news releases and for promotion of your club in your local press 

and in the promotion of your Club and open nights ς every little counts,  and some good 

news is always welcome. Incidentally, I was very pleased to find that I had topped the 

District in the number of Educational awards,  and closely followed by Barry Lane! 

Brendan Haughton 

 

Here are YŜǾƛƴΩǎ words of wisdom on this very important event :     

άFellow Toastmastersééééééé.. 

2015/2016 was an excellent year for District 71. Your achievements speak for themselves 

ï over 81% of clubs reached Distinguished status or better, a measure of our success 

achieving the District Mission, to build new clubs and help all clubs achieve excellence. Your 

made our members your priority. Thank you! 

As the top Select Distinguished District, we ranked 14th in the world. Thank you to the 

District Leadership Team, District Executive Committee and District Council for helping 

members achieve their best. Many thanks to our club officers, sponsors, mentors, coaches, 

and so many others who worked tirelessly to help their fellow members. You are our District 

success! 

District 71 goes forward as a strong, proud District.  I wish you every success in achieving 

your goals. 

Be Distinguished!     

Kevin J Lee     

 Immediate Past District Director 
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Distinguished Divisions 

Presidents 

Distinguished 

Divisions 

Select Distinguished 

Divisions 

C ï Angela Katinka Turtoczki 

D ï Patricia Loughnane 

E ï Kenneth Siviter 

G ï Constance Turner 

M ï Karen OôDonnell 

S ï Eoin McDunphy 

 

A ï Brenda Nestor 

B ï Bridget Elliot 

F ï John Waldron 

 

 

 

Distinguished Areas 
Presidentôs Distinguished Areas 

C 16 Eithne Branigan 

D 28 Adrian Melia 

D 40 Dermot Dineen 

E  15 Euan James Bayliss 

G 20 John W. Kendall 

G 25 Sue A. Eastman 

G 44 Valerie Swanborough 

 

M 26 Peter Redmond  

M 54 Colm Roe 

S 30 Edwyn I. Newman 

Select Distinguished Areas 

A 23 Sean McCarthy 

B 13 Sean Moran 

B 17 Johanna M. Hegarty 

B 24 Patricia E. OôConnell 

B 36 Anthony S. Garvey 

C 10 Brenda Lannon 

C 57 Menchu Hernandez 

D 50 Alan Smyth 

E 06 Steve West 

E 39 Samantha Jane Warner 

E 48 Kenneth Siviter 

F 09 Francis Keenan 

F 12 Ann Ruane 

F 38 Maurice Galvin 

G 01 Remigijus Gineitis 

G 14 Sue J. Burnett 

G 41 Steve C. Wellman 

M 05 Jackie OôKeeffe 

Distinguished Areas 

A 03 Ivan OôSullivan 

S 60 Edmund McKay 

F 04 Pauline McCabe  M 07 Bea Metzler  
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Distinguished Clubs 

142 (81.6%) Clubs Distinguished of better 

909 Educational Awards 

CC ï 344  

ACB ï 94 

ACS ï 59  

ACG ï 35 

CL ï 223 

ALB ï 89  

ALS ï 21  

LDREXC ï 27 

DTM ï 17  

 

 

Triple Crown Awards (Three or more educational awards in the year) 

Elizabeth Brosnan  

Mary T. Burke  

John Gerard Burns 

Stacey Chin 

Gareth Coghlan 

Maura Ni Coronaigh 

Jane Craggs 

Billy Daly 

Gerard William Dunn  

Elaine Ruth Feick 

Jenny Gater 

Maureen Giblin 

Peter Graham 

Charles Hannon 

Adrian John Harney 

Brendan Haughton 

Seamus Hynes 

Gustavo Imhof 

Yvonne M. Jordan 

John Kelly 

William Killeen 

Barry Lane  

Vicky Lester  

Patricia Loughnane 

Andrew James Luckham 

Pauline McCabe 

Ciaran Moore 

Bernadette Noonan 

Tina Norbury 

Moira OôBrien  

Karen OôDonnell 

Sharon OôNeill 

Niall OôShea  

Louise Palling 

Rob Partridge 

Ian Perry  

Marcella Jude Portbury  

Mary C. Reynolds 

Max Ridder-Patrick 

Daniel Sanders 

Gillian Shaw 

Monika A. Swiderska 

Constance Turner 

Darren Walton 

 

Highest number of Educational Awards:   Brendan Haughton (8)      Barry Lane(7) 

  

Distinguished Toastmasters (DTMs) 

Sharon OôNeill ï Blarney 

Elizabeth Brosnan ï Tralee 

Bernadette Noonan ï Killarney 

Charles Hannon ï West Limerick 

Paul Egan ï Fingal 

Barry Lane ï Castleknock 

Fidelma Collins ï Clonmel  

Maureen Giblin ï Maynooth 

Jane Craggs ï White Rose  

Mary T Burke ï Sligo 

Ian Perry ï Hertfordshire 

Kevin Baggs ï East Herts 

Constance Turner ï Brentwood & 

South Essex  

Ciaran Moore ï PowerTalk 

John Gerard Burns ï Vox Populi 

Brendan Haughton ï Wicklow 

John Kelly ï Dublin South 
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New Clubs 

A 11 West Cork Toastmasters 

C 16 Saudi Toastmasters Dublin 

C 57 Dubspot Toastmasters 

D 28 Clane Toastmasters 

D 40 Kiltegan Toastmasters 

E 15 Cummins Huddersfield Toastmasters 

E 51 Castle Communicators 

G 20 Luton Speakers 

G 20 North Herts Speakers 

G 25 RAF Lakenheath Speakers 

G 44 Northampton Speakers 

M 26 Google Gabbers 

M 54 Voicematters Vodafone Toastmasters 

S 30 Livingston Speakers 

S 60 Clyde Communicators 

 

Distinguished Service Awards  

Alignment Committee Chair: Kenneth Siviter 

Audit Committee Chair: Ian Christian 

Speechcraft Committe Chair: Patricia OôReilly 

Youth Leadership Committee Chair: Brendan Haughton 

District Leadership Committee Chair: Gary Sander 

District Chief Judge: Eric Fitzpatrick 

District Parliamentarian: Cecil Kirk 

District Director: Kevin J Lee 

Program Quality Director: Michael Collins 

Club Growth Director: Red Skelton 

Public Relations Officer: Patricia OôReilly 

Finance Manager: John Cox 

Administration Manager: Moira Beaton 

IPDG: Luanne Kent 

 

Toastmasters International Awards 

Excellence in Program Quality ï Michael Collins 

Excellence in Club Growth ï Red Skelton 

 

Contribution to Select Distinguished District District Director Commendations 

Pushpha Patel 

John Hennessy 

Martin P. McMannus 

Peter F. Kieran 

Laura Bruce 

Christopher Bell 

John Burns 

Pauline McCabe  

Maggie Owens 
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1st James McGinty  (Division S) 1st 
 

Paula Kelleher   (Division A) 

2nd 
 

Chris OΩByrne     (Division M) 2nd 
 

Danielle Hillery  (Division G) 

3rd  Patricia Foley      (Division C) 3rd 
 

Dolores Brady    (Division F) 

 

The next edition, December 2016, is being compiled by Division άDέ Director Steve Wellman; Steve 

is looking for articles and contributions for the newsletter.  If you have news, views and Christmas 

Party Club Photos or reports please send them in as soon as possible. 

 Please email Steve at  divisiondirectord71@gmail.com and copy karenOdonnelld71@gmail.com  

Deadline date for newsletter submissions is 10 th  of every month.  Our Divisions 

will be looking after the newsletters  as follows: - 

January A 

February  F 

March  D 

April  S 

May E 

 

Publishers note : The District 71 Newsletter is published by the District 71 PR Team headed by 

YŀǊŜƴ hΩ5ƻƴƴŜƭƭΣ tw aŀƴŀƎŜǊ ŀƴŘ ŀǎǎƛǎǘŜŘ ōȅ {ŀƴŘǊŀ [ƻǎǘȅ ŀƴŘ .ǊŜƴŘŀƴ IŀǳƎƘǘƻƴΦ  9ŀŎƘ edition 

is compiled by one of our Division Directors and their team.  The November edition is compiled by 

Division Director Peter Kieran assisted by Vincent Delaney.  The contents are the opinion of the 

contributors and do not necessarily reflect either the policy or opinion of Toastmasters 

International or of the publishers or compilers. While every effort has been made to verify facts, 

the publishers cannot be responsible for errors or omissions. 

ANY MEMBER CONTACT INFORMATION IN THIS NEWSLETTER IS FOR THE 
SOLE USE OF TOASTMASTERSô MEMBERS FOR TOASTMASTERS BUSINESS  
ONLY.  IT IS NOT TO BE USED FOR SOLICITATION AND DISTRIBUTION OF NON-
TOASTMASTERS MATERIALS OR INFORMATION. 

Outstanding Service to the District 

Area Governor of the Year    John Kendall 

Division Governor of the Year    Constance Turner 

Toastmaster of the Year     Karen OôDonnell 

mailto:divisiondirectord71@gmail.com
mailto:karenOdonnelld71@gmail.com
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Copies of Conference 

photos available from 

Colin Byford : 

colin@byfocal.ie 

0876227186 


